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 ITEM # _16___  
 DATE:06-27-23 

  DEPT: ADMIN 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

SUBJECT: AGREEMENT WITH MARY GREELEY MEDICAL CENTER FOR 
ALTERNATE RESPONSE TO COMMUNITY HEALTH (ARCH) CALLS 
FOR FY 2023/24 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
As the City Council is aware, very frequently Mary Greeley Medical Center and the 
Ames Police Department respond to non-emergencies that result in extreme costs to 
both organizations and limit the capacity of our emergency responders to handle true 
emergencies. 
 
In response to this growing trend, Mary Greeley Medical Center initiated the ARCH pilot 
program this fiscal year. This service responds with professionals trained in crisis 
stabilization to requests from people utilizing the 911 system as a means of soliciting 
help during times of mental health crisis, homelessness, and other non-emergency 
times of need. Because of the success of this trial period, Mary Greeley requested 
financial assistance from the City to help continue the ARCH program into FY 2023/24 
with an increase in the number of hours for this service to 60 per week. 
 
The total cost of this service for the one year is $308,005 of which Mary Greeley 
Medical Center is seeking funding for half of the total from the City of Ames. In February 
2023, the City Council appropriated $154,008 from the FY 2022/23 General Fund 
balance for this twelve-month commitment. Therefore, funding for FY 2023/24 is from 
one-time monies and has not yet been included in the base budget. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Approve the attached agreement with Mary Greeley Medical Center to fund up to 
$154,008 towards the ARCH program in FY 2023/24. 

 
2. Refer the proposed agreement back to City staff with instructions to negotiate 

different terms. 
 

3. Decide not to approve the attached agreement with Mary Greeley Medical Center 
to fund up to $154,008 towards the ARCH program in FY 2023/24. 

 
CITY MANAGER'S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Feedback from the Police Department indicates that the ARCH program is fulfilling its 
objectives and thereby providing appropriately trained professionals to respond to these 
crisis calls as well as freeing up our officers’ time to respond to emergency situations. 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council  
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approve Alternative #1 and thereby approve the attached agreement with Mary Greeley 
Medical Center to fund up to $154,008 towards the ARCH program in FY 2023/24. 
 
It should be noted that in order to help evaluate the on-going success of the program, 
Article 5 of the agreement requires Mary Greeley Medical Center to provide relevant 
performance data to the City each month. 
 
Given the drastic budget limitations placed upon Iowa cities by the State 
Legislature that will take effect during the development of the City’s FY 2024/25 
budget, it is hoped that Mary Greeley Medical will solicit other entities who benefit 
from this service in the community or other outside funding sources to help 
finance this service in future years. 
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